Dear Sir,

I've heard the news that Bhagwan Shree Rajneesh has been refused
to immigrate into the United States.

I don't understand this refusal, because of my experience that

he ié a unique Master.,

My name is Dhyan Anekant and I'm a disciple of Bhagwan Shree Raj-
neesh since January 1981,

Before I had a catholic education and I've studied psychology.

As I didn't feel satisfied with myself, I bagan to search for
essential values of life. Three years ago I read the book

'I am the gate'., While reading this, I realised that I could find
more than I had ever experienced in my catholic education,

So I vent to Poona (India) and through meditations and inner
growth groups during six weeks, I realised that I had to follow
this path, to come closer to my real self,

The last two years I went t Rajneeshpuram and enjoyed it very
much to be in the presence of Bhagwan.

I hope that this refusal will not be definite and that the

U.S, authorithies will review their decision.

Best regards,

Paula Aerts

Ma Bhyan Anekant
Tiensesteenveg, B8,
3030 Heverlee,

Bel ;ium,
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